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Tracey Crouch MP 
House of Commons 
London 
SW1A OAA 

Dear Tracey, 

BUSINESS RATES RETENTION 

Brandon Lewis MP 
Parliamentary Under Secretary of State 

Deparlment for Communities and Local 
Government 
Eland House 
Bressenden Place 
London SW1 E SOU 

Tel: 0303 444 3430 
Fax: 0303 444 3986 
E-Mail: brandon.lewis@communities.gsi.gov.uk 

www.gov.uk/dclg 

Our Ref: BUBL/034775/1 2 

18 December 201 2 

Thank you for your letter of 21 November to Sajid Javid MP, enclosing the letter of 13 
November from the Leader of Tonbridge and Mailing Council, Councillor Nicholas Heslop, 
and the Council's Cabinet Member for Finance, Councillor Martin Coffin, about the 
business rates retention scheme. I have been asked to reply as the appropriate Minister. 

Over the course of the summer, we consulted on the technical details of the business rates 
retention scheme and received representations from some councils, including Tonbridge 
and Mailing , who expressed concern that, in some situations, the proposals did not 
necessarily strike the right balance between risk and reward. We reflected very carefully 
on those concerns and have now concluded that it is right to further strengthen the 
incentive effect of the levy mechanism. We have therefore confirmed that we will keep the 
proportionate levy, but we will place a limit on the maximum levy rate that will be imposed, 
at 50p in the pound. 

The details of the Government's decisions on some of the key scheme parameters, 
including the new levy arrangements, are set out in the Policy Statement published on 21 
November. The Statement is available at: 

https :/ /www. gov. uk/g ove rn men Up u b lication s/bu si ness-rates-retention-policy-statement. 

BRANDON LEWIS MP 
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